GAHPERD Executive Board Meeting

March 5, 2016
Savannah International Trade
And Convention Center

Jasper Boardroom

Savannah, Georgia
Present:

Emily Adams


Brian Devore
    Christine  Johnson

Sonya Sanderson

Christy Crowley


George Gibbs
    Jeff  Johnson


Cindy Slayton

Diamond Crume

Babs Greene
    Kitty Pruitt (Special Guest)
Bridgette Stewart
George Gibbs


Brack Hassell
    Kaci Roberts


Kim Thompson
Jason Hallman (Special Guest)




Absent: 
Brent Heidorn

Cate Hernandez

Amy Young
President Stewart called the meeting to order at 12:53 p.m. following a tour of the Savannah Convention Center. Parliamentarian, Jeff Johnson confirmed that a quorum was present.  President Stewart introduced our special guests, Kitty Pruitt, from Georgia Southern University (who has agreed to assist with this year’s Kaleidoscope Event at the convention) and Jason Hallman, Program Coordinator in Health and Physical Education for the Savannah-Chatham County Public School System. He plans to assist with onsite convention plans, as needed. 
Minutes from the December 5, 2015 Executive Board Meeting were sent electronically to the board for review prior to today’s meeting. A Slayton-Greene motion to approve the minutes of the December 5, 2015 meeting, PASSED.
Executive Director, Kim Thompson highlighted her report by explaining the purchase of an iPad mini device. The iPad will allow purchasers to sign for credit/debit card payments made during the Share the Wealth Conference, Summer Institute, District Workshops and Fall Conventions. Processing fees are held for 30 days when purchases are not “officially” authorized by the payees. This has resulted in some difficulties with streamlining the financial records as payments are received. PayPal also charges increased service charges to our organization when swipes/signatures are not present. The iPad was used at the 2016 Share the Wealth Conference and the onsite registration process and tee shirt sales were handled much more efficiently.
 Executive Director Thompson also reviewed the financial reports with the board. She pointed out the revenue generated by the recent Share the Wealth Conference and noted the extra costs for tee shirts was due to the fact that the STW staff received fleece vests this year. Kim also added that our membership numbers have declined in recent months probably due to the influx of new members received last February when SHAPE Southern District was held in Atlanta. Those one year memberships expired last month and have failed to be renewed. Time will tell if that is the culprit causing the decreased numbers.
President Stewart continued the meeting by posting highlights that she had taken from each board report submitted. She spoke briefly to her board report by noting the importance of the upcoming SHAPE Southern District elections. She asked everyone to please vote electronically upon receipt of the email announcing the opening the voting process. 

President-Elect Devore added that he contacted the Atlanta Journal Constitution writer who wrote the article concerning bringing Art and Music back to the elementary schools in Georgia. He asked, “What about physical education?” He received a nice reply from the gentleman who said that he would look into it and possibly feature physical education at a later date. 
President Stewart spoke on behalf of Past President Heidorn by noting the upcoming district workshop to be held at the University of West Georgia that he is planning for this fall (September 15, 2016 from 8:30-4:30 p.m.).
Emily Adams highlighted her report by noting that in the four month period of 2016, Jump Rope for Heart Events, Hoops for Heart Events and Combination Event numbers are all up from 2015. It looks like it will be a promising year for increased revenue. Executive Director Thompson noted that SHAPE will be taking an additional 15% from our state proceeds this year to cover AHA administrative costs. For $100,000 that will be a $15, 000 cut! It will affect us substantially. Member at large, Tommy Gibbs shared that he is moving his event to the end of the year to avoid competing with a rival fundraiser (Boost-a-thon) being conducted in Savannah schools. Christy Crowley added that this same group really hurt her event, too (in Bryan County). The teachers in her county have all agreed to host their events simultaneously next August (prior to this group coming in).

President Stewart announced that Doris Morris, Vice-President for the Health Division resigned from her position last week. The spot will be filled by Vice-President-Elect, Christine Johnson. The elect position will then be filled by a presidential appointment within the next month. There are several viable professionals interested in occupying this role. One of the things that Doris had been working on was a partnership with the Atlanta Beltline. She was hopeful that it would result in some donations and partnership via presentations, endorsements and common efforts on mutual interest type activities (road races, fun runs, etc.). 
Vice President, Cindy Slayton, reported that the General Division has been very busy with the upcoming plans for the Southeast District Workshop to be held May 5, 2016. VP-Elect, Sonya Sanderson highlighted the details of the event. Plans are being made to run at least 28 concurrent sessions. The director of the RESA, Harold Chambers and Laura Frizzell have been very helpful in planning and organizing the workshop.
Kaci Roberts, Metro Member at Large, spoke for the MAL group. She and others worked to design the email template that was sent out to many of the various district members. It was also sent to principals to be forwarded to their physical educators. Basically, the context of the message was an introduction to GAHPERD and contained information about our website. Kaci stated that she sent out over 600 emails and only got replies from 30 or so people. 

Kaci also spoke with the Atlanta director for “Girls on the Run”, a 3rd-8th grade program for young girls. They are interested in partnering with us by presenting at some of our workshops/convention and possibly exhibit, as well. President Stewart said that she will gladly send them information on exhibiting at this year’s convention.

Kaci also gave a brief update on the Robert W. Moore Summer Institute to be held as a two day event this year on June 14th and 15th in Gwinnett County. We are trying a different format and offering only one PLU credit.  It is hoped that by offering fewer sessions, the  presenters will have increased numbers each hour.

General Vice-President Slayton announced that she will meet with a group of DeKalb teachers on March 11th to speak about several things, including promoting GAHPERD.

President-Elect Devore and Southwest Member at Large, Brack Hassell gave some additions to their report concerning the 2016 Speak Out Day. There were 290 attendees this year from 46 states. Georgia had 5 representatives. They were able to meet with two representatives this year. Overall, the meetings went very well. They felt like it was a rewarding experience that served to validate the need for advocacy. They said that our legislators truly wanted to listen and know what we felt about the issues. Both Brian and Brack agreed that ESSA (Every Student Succeeds Act) needs to be our central focus for the coming months. No decisions have been made concerning the allocation of funds. We definitely need to be included as the needs are assessed and be in constant communication with our legislators as to how the money will be distributed in Georgia. We also need to keep our membership informed and updated as decisions are being made for ESSA. Both gentlemen felt that Speak Out Day was a great event and was very well organized. 
Kitty Pruitt was asked to attend today on behalf of the Dance Division. She expressed the desire to host an early performance of the Dance Kaleidoscope, probably onsite, rather than at the theatre downtown. Due to the inconvenience of catching the ferry to cross the river, everyone agreed that it would be better attended if held at the SAVTCC. 
No other additions were reported.

Unfinished Business

Babs Green, Vice-President of Physical Education has been working with a committee to refine a GAHPERD position paper on Middle School Physical Education. After many revisions and much discussion, the paper was presented to the executive board for approval. The Greene-Stewart motion to approved the position paper, as read, PASSED. A copy is included with these minutes.

New Business

Parliamentarian Jeff Johnson called for discussion on the Devore-Stewart motion to approve the 2016 Convention Budget. The budget was sent previous to the meeting via email. There was discussion by Executive Director Thompson to explain the “unknowns” involved in this budget due to the changes in our contract format that do not call for us to allocate a set (exorbitant) amount for food and beverage. We also do not have a hotel quota to fill. The increase in the facility cost is due to the decrease in the previous two items. The motion PASSED.

The 2017 Proposed Share the Wealth Budget was also sent electronically prior to the meeting for review by the executive board. A Sanderson-Roberts motion to approve the 2017 Share the Wealth Budget was presented and following no discussion, PASSED.
President Stewart discussed the possibility of a new format for the 2016 Convention Program. While it was introduced in 2015, the timing of the convention and the board meeting did not allow for feasible changes to the program printing versus an online/electronic format. The cost of conversion and the acceptance of the drastic change was discussed by the board. No decisions were made at this time. It was strongly suggested that we proceed with gradual changes and possibly link QR codes to the program, too. Executive Director Thompson suggested that we put the program on our website prior to the convention in a printable format to allow those who want a “paper” program to print it out on their own prior to attending. She also suggested offering a pocket sized “At A Glance” Program to all attendees upon registering. MAL, Kaci Roberts suggested that we sell the paper programs onsite and set up posters to recognize all of the award winners, rather than including them in the program. Emily Adams, JRFH/HFH Coordinator reminded everyone of the need for the American Heart Association ads to be included in the program. This is a requirement of our Memorandum of Agreement with SHAPE and the American Heart Association.
Webmaster and President-Elect, Brian Devore spoke about the new website. It is currently not set up to block anyone’s access to any part of the site. Previously, the publications were password protected but are not currently (since the transition has been made from the old site). Discussion ensued concerning the need to password protect our publications. The executive board did not feel that it was necessary. A Sanderson-Slayton motion to remove the (previously board approved) need for password protection on the GAHPERD publications was voted on and PASSED.
The board did, however, feel that the teacher toolbox is a valuable resource that only our members should have access to obtain. They felt that it added value to the “need” to be a GAHPERD member. A Stewart-Gibbs motion was made to password protect the teacher toolbox and the event archives (which houses all handouts from previous workshops, conventions and conferences). The motion PASSED. Webmaster Devore explained that it will take a few weeks to get the notifications out to the membership as to how to set their passwords and explain the need to revise them from the ones used on the previous site. Postcards will be mailed to inform members of the changes in advance.
A motion from the Executive Committee Meeting, held one week prior to today, was brought to the floor by Parliamentarian Johnson. A Morris-Greene motion to approve the purchase of an external hard drive for the backup of the website and other documents created by the webmaster was discussed. Devore felt that the cost would be no more than $100. The motion PASSED.
Another motion came to the floor from the executive committee moving that we establish a Formsite account for the website. It will allow us to create necessary forms for payments, registrations, surveys, etc. Using Formsite enables registration payments to be made with accompanying documentation for the person who will be attending our events. The annual fee is $249.95 for the service. The Stewart-Heidorn motion PASSED.
President-Elect Devore also discussed IHT Data Collection. The company has contacted GAHPERD to inquire whether or not we would be interested in participating in their trial package. There is a $7500 fee for 10-15 schools to participate. Basically, they serve as a clearinghouse for gathering and disseminating data on fitness testing, much like our state DOE does in Georgia. We agreed to investigate further and perhaps meet with them at SHAPE America but the board did not see the need to take any further action on this at this time.
ESSA was discussed again at the conclusion of the meeting and it was decided that we need to put information up on the website to educate our teachers on how to take action locally. We will develop an “AT a glance” flyer, create a template letter for teachers to use and put a conspicuous tab on gahperd.org to make it easy to access.

Announcements:

1. SHAPE Day at the Georgia Capitol will be March 21, 2016. Anyone interested in assisting is welcome to attend.

2. Robert W. Moore Summer Institute will be held June 14-15, 2016 at Creekland Middle School in Lawrenceville.

3. SHAPE America will be held in Minneapolis, MN April 5-9, 2016. 

4. The next executive committee meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 8, 2016 at 2:00 p.m. Location TBA.

The meeting adjourned at 4:14 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Kim Thompson
 Executive Director  

Middle School Physical Education Requirement: A Position Statement from the Georgia Association for Health, Physical Education, Recreation, and Dance 

It is the position of the Georgia Association for Health, Physical Education, Recreation, and Dance (GAHPERD) that all students in grades k-12 receive quality physical education taught by certified physical education specialists from accredited teacher preparation programs. The current model in Georgia does not require students to complete a middle school physical education requirement, although most middle school students receive some opportunity to participate in physical education. As a result, the percentage of students enrolled in physical education and the number of allotted minutes for physical education have been drastically reduced at the middle school level. To meet the recommendations for quality physical education established by SHAPE America: Society of Health and Physical Educators (www.shapeamerica.org), all middle school students in Georgia should be provided with daily physical education at a minimum of 225 minutes each week.   
Support from Research

· Quality physical education can promote lifelong physical activity and physical fitness.  Quality physical education programs, while often reduced during difficult economic times, are “a critical investment in the immediate and long-term health and productivity of our nation’s citizens” (NASPE, 2011) and the need for increased amounts of physical activity is well-documented. Most states, however, do not require a specific amount of instructional time in physical education and more than half allow exemptions, waivers, and/or substitutions (Shape of the Nation, 2012). Quality physical education programs can develop physically literate individuals who are confident in their abilities and knowledge so that they will become lifelong movers (SHAPE America, 2013). The benefits of physical activity gained from a quality physical education program are many (LeMasurier & Corbin, 2006). During the middle school years students should be provided the opportunity to apply a variety of sport-related and lifetime skills (NASPE, 2001) that lead to a physically active lifestyle throughout the adult years. In addition, quality physical education programs promote social skills, help develop strong interpersonal relationships among students, and provide meaningful experiences. 

· Numerous studies demonstrate that academic performance is not improved by increasing the amount of time in other academic classes and decreasing time in physical education.  In fact, research indicates that quality physical education programs contribute to improvements in academic performance on standardized tests (Castelli, Hillman, Buck, and Erwin, 2007; Lee, Burgeson, Fulton, & Spain, 2007; Strong, et al., 2005; Trudeau & Shephard, 2010). Specifically, “increasing time during the school day for physical activity does not appear to take away from academic performance” (U.S. Department of Health and Human Services [USDHHS], 2010). This includes academic achievement, academic behaviors, and indicators of cognitive skills and attitudes, such as concentration, memory, self-esteem, and verbal skills (Active Living Research, 2009). 

· Participation in daily quality physical education is directly related to the prevention and reduction of child and adolescent obesity (Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, 2014; Institute of Medicine, 2004; USDHHS, 2008). According to a 2013 report, 12.7% of 10- to 17-year-olds in Georgia are obese (CDC, 2015). Although progress has been made in recent years, the overweight and obesity rates among the children and youth in schools in Georgia demonstrates a growing concern.
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